CITY OF ELSBERRY

EMERGENCY SERVICES COMMITTEE

NOVEMBER 29, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Emergency Services Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 5:30 pm.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Alderman Davis, Alderman Rockwell, Police Chief Jeffries, Mayor Steve Wilch, Alderman Harper & City Clerk Sue Hogarth.  Also present were Officer Airianna Brewer, Officer William Watkins and Officer Eric Brotherton.
Alderman Hartley called the meeting to order, took roll call and deemed a quorum present. 

General Issues / Concerns with the Elsberry Police Department
Mayor Wilch stated that, according to the Missouri Sunshine Law booklet, if there are any issues regarding hiring, firing, disciplinary action, work performance or personnel, those issues should be conducted in a closed session meeting.   Since the closed session was not on the agenda, these issues should wait to be discussed at the December board meeting and placed on the agenda for closed session or schedule another closed session meeting for the Emergency Services Committee.
Alderman Rockwell just wanted to get up to speed on what has been going on with the police department.  It doesn't seem to be functioning as a unit since he came back on the board in November.  Alderman Hartley stated he thinks we can discuss things openly and be transparent and Alderman Rockwell agreed but if that is not proper procedure, we can address this later in closed session.  Alderman Harper stated that we have some good officers and she would hate to lose them and they have some topics and concerns that need to be addressed but she thinks that it might be better to conduct this in a closed session meeting just in case someone might speak out of context.
Mayor Wilch has spoken with Chief Jeffries about some issues and concerns and they are making some changes already in the police department.

Alderman Rockwell did ask about a concern that police evidence was not being secured properly within the evidence room at the police office.  Chief Jeffries stated that the evidence is legally secured in the back room of the police office and the doors are locked on both sides even if the evidence is not placed inside a locker/file cabinet. He has also assigned one designated officer that will process evidence and take to Jefferson City.

There was discussion on when to schedule a closed session meeting and it was decided to have it during the regular December board meeting on Tuesday, December 11th, 2018 at the end of the meeting.
A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Alderman Davis. 


AYES - All in Favor

NAYS - 0 
Motion Carried

Meeting adjourned at 5:43PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth

City Clerk

City of Elsberry  

